Housing Trust Fund

Minutes

September 13, 2006

Attendees:  Robin Scully, Judy Pfeffer, Sandra Bouchard, Jeffrey Nutting, Maxine Kinhart, Christopher Vericker, Carol Harper (staff), Susan Speers (absent).

Introductions and paperwork distributed to each member including Housing Trust Fund legislation, Affordable Housing Plan, Subsidized Housing Inventory and a copy of Mansfield’s creation of a nonprofit to build affordable housing.

Mr. Nutting thanked everyone for their participation and discussed the different committees that were working on housing including the Trust Fund, Housing Partnership and Community Development Activity Group that were formed as part of the Town’s successful Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Application.  Mr. Nutting explained that the CDBG grant for approximately $650,000 would be used by the town for housing rehabilitation to benefit low and moderate-income families and for replacement of the boilers at Central Park Terrace.  It is hoped the Town can combine many of these groups into one to manage the housing rehabilitation program.  Mr. Nutting also discussed the Town’s HUD 202 grant for 100 units of affordable senior housing on town-owned land located along Panther Way.  The units would be one and two-bedrooms and 100% would be affordable and count toward the town’s 10% statutory requirement for affordable housing.  Mr. Nutting explained that although the town has reached its 10%, continued development without affordable units have, in reality, lowered that percentage.

Ms, Kinhart stated she hoped this group would become advocates for the Town’s affordable housing, requesting affordable units to be developed throughout the community when housing developments are being proposed and that the committee would find venues and partnership to create more affordable housing on both Town-owned and private land.  The Housing Trust Fund has approximately $404,000 in it and it’s anticipated to grow to approximately $1.8 million over the next few years.  The question is can these funds be leveraged to increase the affordable housing stock of the community (rehabilitation, new units, purchase units) and can this group update the Town’s Affordable Housing Plan with the Town’s current housing needs.

The Trust Fund organized and elected Christopher Vericker as Chairman.  Ms. Pfeffer made the motion, Ms. Kinhart seconded – vote was unanimous – 6-0.

Mr. Vericker disclosed that he has financed some of Mr. Intoccia’s housing developments but not the Local Initiative Project in Franklin and that his bank (Middlesex Savings) also financed Oak Hill Senior Development in Franklin.  He is interested in creating and maintaining affordable housing and using the Trust Fund money to leverage more affordable housing developments.

The Committee decided that Monday’s at 6:00PM was a good time to schedule its regular meetings.  It was also discussed that they would like some “experts” others in the municipal arena that have successfully created their own affordable housing or are consultants that work with communities to do so.  Wayne Feiden from Northampton and Judi Barrett of Community Opportunities Group were two names mentioned that could provide insight into the latest tools used to create affordable housing:  inclusionary zoning, open space development, partnering with nonprofits (Community Builders, Metacomet Land Trust) or creating a nonprofit similar to Mansfield.  The Committee also hopes to educate the Town for the need for affordable housing within the community.  Ms. Bouchard volunteered to help with research on some of these items as the group progresses.

The Committee discussed the difficulty with the current senior housing being produced, its size and style of two floors.  The Committee also discussed the need for veterans’ housing and something to help elderly stay in their homes if they wanted to.  Advocacy and community outreach was also mentioned and Ms. Pfeffer pointed out that Friends of Franklin Elders was a nonprofit that might want to partner with the Town to create the right type of senior housing.

Next meeting was scheduled for October 16th at 6:00PM in Room 205.

Meeting adjourned 8:45PM – motion Mr. Nutting, Second Ms. Kinhart.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Harper

Director Planning & Community Development

